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Welcome to the latest school newsletter! 

It has been another busy week in school as move towards the end of this term. 

Our Christmas performance dress rehearsals have gone really well this week. A big thank 

you to all of our grandparents that attended. We had some lovely comments thanking 

school for involving them this year! 

In past newsletters I have said I will be sharing with you some national statistics compared 

to Bruche. As we come to the end of this term the following attendance statistics are below 

for your information. 

The absence rates across the academic year 2023/24 to date for primary schools nationally 

were: 

 95.1% in state-funded primary schools (3.5% authorised and 1.4% unauthorised) 

 Bruche attendance for the same period was 96.7% (2.6% authorised and 0.7% 

unauthorised) 

This is a fantastic achievement for this term, well done everyone! 

Warrington Local Authority have reviewed and updated their local offer of support 

concerning mental health. The documents are available through Warrington Borough 

Council's ‘Happy Ok Sad’ mental health and wellbeing 

website: https://www.warrington.gov.uk/happy-ok-sad  

Finally, one of our year 2 children’s dad has written a Christmas song, for the children at his 

school to sing at their Christmas play. To help the children to learn the song Albert, in our 

year 2 class recorded a version of the song with his dad at home! By publishing the song, the 

school (https://brightfuturescare.co.uk/) hope to raise a couple of hundred pounds for The 

Children's Society over Christmas. The song can be found on Spotify and iTunes under 

'Bright Futures - Favourite Time of Year.' Please try and have a listen if you can! 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/happy-ok-sad
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Communication Corner 
 

 
18/12/2023   9.30am KS1 Christmas performance for parents  
18/12/2023   3.30pm KS1 Christmas performance for parents  
19/12/2023   Christmas dinner day 
19/12/2023   9.30am KS2 Christmas performance for parents  
19/12/2023   3.30pm KS2 Christmas performance for parents  
20/12/2023   Toy day/Party day/Christmas Jumper day  
10/01/2024   Y4 parents coffee morning  
24/01/2024   Y5 parents coffee morning  
07/02/2024   Y6 parents coffee morning  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Dinner 
 

On Tuesday 19th December, the children’s 
hot dinner option will be a traditional 

Turkey dinner.  
If your child would like a dinner, this will be 

paid via ParentPay as normal. Reception- 
Yr2 qualify for free school meals so no 

payment is needed.  
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Special Mentions 
Nursery - Theodore Pearce – We are so proud of Theodore for getting himself changed into his 
costume for our dress rehearsal of the Nativity and then he independently got himself dressed back 
into his uniform after giving a wonderful performance.  
Well Done Theodore. 
 
Reception – I would like to award Hallie-Mae the star of the week this week. She has shown such a 
great improvement in her confidence when talking to others and has also really enjoyed singing and 
taking part in our Nativity performance.  
Well done Hallie-Mae!  
 
Year 1 –Evelyn Roberts for working so hard in every lesson this week! Your listening has been amazing! 
 
Year 2 –Harry Cliffe for excellent concentration in all lessons! I am so proud of you!  
 
Year 3 –Jaxson Sorton for his fabulous effort in his presentation of work!  
 
Year 4 –  Roselyn Roe McDonnell for her excellent work with Medusa 
 
Year 5 – Isaac Ip for his incredible musical ability playing the violin within our music lessons! 
 
Year 6 –Amelia Chisnall - for super work and support during our craft work. 
 
Early Years News  
Nursery 
We cannot put into words how proud we are of all the children in Nursery for giving such wonderful 
performances of Our First Nativity production. They all sparkled on that stage and demonstrated such 
confidence, what superstars you are! 
 
We have all enjoyed finishing off our Nativity activities this week and we have also enjoyed creating 
our own angels, Christmas decorations and cards. 
We are all looking forward to our festive fun next week and wish you all a lovely weekend. 
 
A Huge Well Done to all the children in Nursery! 
Mrs. Wallace 
 
Reception 
I want to start my newsletter by saying a massive well done to all of the children in Reception and 
Nursery for taking part in their Christmas Nativity performance. We are all so very proud of every 
single one of you! All of your parents and grandparents enjoyed hearing your beautiful singing and 
seeing you in your costumes. 
 
We have also been very busy making Christmas cards and calendars this week for the children to take 
home at the end of the year. The children love arts and crafts and have also been designing their own 
Christmas cards and writing their name. 
 
In Maths, the children have been exploring the different ways to make 4 & 5 using multilink cubes and 
paint. They clicked the cubes together in different ways to show a variety of shapes when printing the 
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blocks. The children also had to comment on the different arrangements to say what numbers they 
could see. 
 
Have a lovely weekend everyone! 
Miss Bostock  
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
Year 1 
In Literacy this week we have looked at the suffix 'ing'. We discussed a range of root words and even 
discovered that if a word ends in 'e' then we need to remove it before adding 'ing'.  
 
In Math's this week we have continued lots of work on counting in tens and ones. The children are 
now confident using dienes and enjoy explaining the value of digits. We have also looked at counting 
accurately to 20 and ensuring we are writing numbers with no reversals.  
 
In Science this week we have explored how hedgehogs adapt to changing seasons. We watched an 
interesting video that followed a hedgehog across the year and we enjoyed seeing what happened! 
We were amazed to learn that hedgehogs fall into a deep sleep throughout the winter months and 
wake up in spring!  
 
The children used their knowledge of compass points this week to direct the naughty bus around a 
map. We used a grid with squares on to help us with this! The children then enjoyed following 
instructions on a treasure map to test their knowledge even further! 
 
Thank you so much to everybody that came to watch our Christmas play on Friday. The children made 
us so proud and can't wait to perform again next week. 
 
Well done Year 1! 
Mrs Lewis 
 
Year 2  
Year 2 have had another busy week! We have practised our cutting to develop our fine motor skills, 
cracked Maths codes, read our favourite books and practised our Christmas Play! We did our first 
dress rehearsal on Friday and wow! We cannot wait to do it all again on Monday. 
 
In Maths this week we have continued to add one and two digit numbers. We have used our tens and 
ones, number lines, counters and dienes to help us solve problems. We also showed how clever we 
are by starting to discuss the inverse operation! 
 
In Writing this week we sorted nouns and verbs and wrote these in sentences. We read different 
short texts and answered comprehension questions and practised our phonics and spelling. 
 
In picture news we discussed the big question ' What is Rubbish?' We all shared our own views and 
opinions of where rubbish should go and what we could do to change the world. 
 
In History this week we learnt what a timeline is and we represented different events on a timeline. 
We recalled facts about the Great Fire, The Gun Powder Plot, Remembrance Day and ordered these 
using their dates. 
Miss Kerrigan 
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Key Stage 2 News 
 
Year 3 
In English this week, we have delved deeper into our class text, Winters Child. We have created a role 
on the wall about a new character that was introduced and have created individual role on the walls 
for our main characters, Tom, Mum and Nana. We also spent some time inferring what our characters 
would be thinking, feeling and saying in relation to meeting the new character. We also created a 
diary entry using fantastic adverbs of time, as if we were Tom and had an amazing day! 
 
In maths we have been working hard to consolidate our column addition with regrouping knowledge. 
The children are doing so well! We have been able to move onto column subtraction with no 
regrouping, in preparation for column addition with regrouping.  
 
In shared reading, the children answered some comprehension questions on our book ‘Count’, and 
have read further into the book and have now discovered the numbers are taking over the world! 
We spend some of our afternoons creating some wonderful/Christmas cards and scenes to help get 
us in the holiday spirit!  
 
The children also had half of their art day this week, with the other half being next week.  
Mrs Hogan 
 
Year 4 
This week in Year 4 in Maths, we have been looking at mental methods for addition and subtraction. 
We have then looked at strategies for finding the difference between numbers and whether it would 
be quicker to count on or count back. We used bead strings to look at numbers within a hundred 
before moving onto 4-digit numbers.  
 
In English this week, we have been looking at all things Medusa. We have been looking at similes and 
metaphors and creating ones of our own we might use in our description. We have then looked at 
personification and how we can give human qualities to inanimate objects.  We have then used all of 
our best vocabulary and used this to improve simple sentences into beautiful descriptions we can use 
in our final write.  
 
In History, we have looked at some of the main eras of the Ancient Greeks and some general 
background information and answered questions on what we have found out.  
 
We have been practising a lot for our Christmas rehearsal with the rest of KS2 this week.  
Mrs Shone 
 
Year 5 
This week in year 5, we have been adding using rounding to estimate the answer of a sum. This 
helped us to check that our answers to calculations were correct as if the estimation was close to our 
answer we knew we were within the right range. 
 
In writing, we revised relative clauses and improved some sentences by adding them in. We even 
tried to link this with parenthesis as we used dashes, commas and brackets to separate these clauses. 
 
For our history topic, we learnt about the Anglo-Saxon king Alfred the Great. We weighed up reasons 
that indicated that Alfred deserved this nickname as 'the Great' and those against this before we 
wrote whether we believed he should be known as a great king or otherwise. 
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Finally, in science we looked at thermal insulators and conductors. We conducted an experiment 
using cups made of different materials - we filled each cup with some hot water and measured the 
temperature of the water (over a period of time) using a thermometer. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6 
In English, the children completed their final diary entries of life in the trenches - in this entry, the 
children were recounting the day of the Christmas truce. They were once again encouraged to use 
figurative language including similes, metaphors, personification and pathetic fallacy. They were also 
encouraged to describe the senses, setting a euphoric and positive mood and tone. 
 
In Maths, the children have been continuing to work on reasoning with angles, using algebra to help 
find missing angles. 
 
In Science, the children have begun to investigate micro-organisms and how they can be harmful and 
useful. 
 
Year 6 have had a busy week this week making our Christmas crafts; we have made Christmas cards 
and Christmas tree ornaments including a mixture of stained glass window and macrame gnomes. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your support this year so far. The children 
have made amazing progress and I am very proud of all their hard work and commitment. Have a 
wonderful Christmas and see you all again soon - Mr Gould and Mrs Blackledge. 
Mr Gould 
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Lunch Menu W/C 18.12.23  
Week 2 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Term Dates 2023-2024 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  06.09.23 

Autumn Half Term 20.10.23 06.11.23 

Christmas 2023 20.12.23 03.01.24 

Spring Half Term 2024 09.02.24 19.02.24 

Easter 28.03.24 08.04.24 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
29.03.24 and 01.04.24 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 06.05.24 

Summer Half Term 24.05.24 03.06.2024 

Summer 2024 18.07.24 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 04.09.23 

INSET 2 05.09.23 

INSET 3 28.06.24 

INSET 4 19.07.24 

INSET 5 22.07.24 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 23.10.23 – 03.11.23 

Christmas Holiday 21.12.23 – 02.01.24 

February Half Term 12.02.24 – 16.02.24 

Easter Holiday 01.04.24 – 05.04.24 

May Half Term (Whit) 27.05.24 – 31.05.24 

Summer Holiday 19.07.24- TBC 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2024-2025 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  04.09.24 

Autumn Half Term 18.10.24 04.11.24 

Christmas 2023 20.12.24 06.01.25 

Spring Half Term 2024 14.02.25 24.02.25 

Easter 11.04.25 22.04.25 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
18.04.25 and 21.04.25 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 05.05.25 

Summer Half Term 23.05.25 02.06.2025 

Summer 2024 18.07.25 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 02.09.24 

INSET 2 03.09.24 

INSET 3 27.06.25 

INSET 4 21.07.25 

INSET 5 22.07.25 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 18.10.24 – 03.11.24 

Christmas Holiday 20.12.24 – 05.01.25 

February Half Term 14.02.25 – 23.02.25 

Easter Holiday 11.04.25 – 21.04.25 

May Half Term (Whit) 23.05.25 – 01.06.25 

Summer Holiday 18.07.25- TBC 
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